

**Dartmouth Park Neighbourhood Forum
Committee Meeting
23 February 2020 at 7.00pm
Actions and Key Points**

Present (online):

Nick Bradfield
Ben Castell
Maya de Souza
Valerie Doulton
Ellen Gates
Jessica Jacobs
Sue King
Kathleen Molnar
Catharine Wells
Eileen Wilmott
Paul Farrow (observer)
John Annette (observer)

Apologies:

Cllr Sian Berry and Cllr Anna Wright

1. Minutes
 - Approved minutes of January meeting.
2. Comms Update – by KM
 - Regular communications through Website, Nextdoor and Mailchimp.
 - Potential to link up with partners eg Highgate Festival organisers: agreed to make contact
 - Businesses – more difficult.
 - New committee members: decent response – 4 new people got in touch, and 2 in attendance
 - To explore: reaching out to partners, TRAs, and use blog posts.
3. Update on Hampstead Heath
 - Nick gave an update about the work of the Heath
 - Unlikely to want to work with us.
 - Action: any proposals for the Heath to be sent to the committee, and we can ask Nick to pursue
4. Greening sub-group
 - 3-point park: plan now with Cllr Anna Wright for comment.
 - HNT – EV charge points etc: agreed to have a walkabout and consider next steps. Multiple uses possible for space by the secret garden eg EV charging or zipcars. To develop and put forward a proposal
 - Highgate Rd: Action: Anna Wright to set up a meeting with officers.

5. Planning Sub-group – EG gave an update

- Murphys: Ben Castell has sent in our agreed note. Agreed: To await reply and possibly application, and then to discuss with KTNF and Highgate NF, the latter also interested in influencing this.
- Chester Rd: decision on hold pending a decision on the listing application. It's been expedited but not decision as yet.
- Mansfield BC: developers are meeting with street reps in advance of developing new plans.
- General: discussed what applications DPNF should respond to. Decision made affirming that on the whole should not comment on individual household applications, there may be exceptional circumstances in which this should be done.

6. Travel sub-group

- Safer Streets
 - Ben updated DPNF on Urban Movement's work: process of 2 stakeholder meetings, followed by latest one to check the Charter, now all complete. Next steps are for UM to develop paper for Camden.
 - Some concerns expressed about the process for example polls done too quickly.
 - Members raised importance of prioritising issues to be addressed and the following were suggested as priorities: pedestrian safety, dealing with rat runs.
 - Agreed to give this to Camden once complete, but circulate to the Board first. And also to look to write an article to the H & H/CNJ

All to note that Swains Lane pedestrian x'ing is to be built following chasing by the Forum.

7. Website & Documents – JJ gave an update.

Googledocs now set up and we should try and use to make storage of documents easy.

8.